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January 21st, 2025 
MEDIA RELEASE 
 

One Suspect Held, One Stolen Vehicle Recovered in 

Operation 
 

One suspect was arrested and one vehicle which was reported 

stolen, successfully recovered by officers of the Stolen Vehicles 

Squad, during an operation conducted in the Northern and Central 

Divisions, yesterday.  

 

The strategic operation spearheaded by Snr. Supt. Winston 

Maharaj, W/Supt. Claire Guy-Alleyne and ASP Narine, was 

conducted during the period 10:15 am and 6 pm, on Monday 20th 

January, 2025. 

 

During the exercise, officers proceeded to an auto service business 

in the Arima district, where they met with the owner and conducted 

checks of several motor vehicles parked on the compound.  

 

One silver coloured Nissan AD Wagon with no registration plate was 

traced and found to have been reported stolen in the Arouca district 

in 2023.  

 

The male business owner was arrested in connection with the 

matter.  

 

Meanwhile, the same party of officers then proceeded to the Freeport 

district, where they met with a man who is the registered owner of 

a silver coloured Nissan Tiida motor vehicle.  

 

The officers informed the man that they had information that a 

motor vehicle he allegedly owned had been in a serious road traffic 

accident in 2016 and subsequently destroyed by fire. They alleged 

that the vehicle he currently owns may have been either stolen or 

unlawfully obtained.  
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Checks revealed the Tiida’s chassis alphanumeric had been 

tampered with.  

 

The vehicle was seized pending further investigations.  
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